MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

THURSDAY, MARCH 30, 2017
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Thursday, March 30, 2017, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on March 14, 2017 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report:

1. The levee on Hebert Street might need a culvert but we are working on a solution avoiding the culvert. 
2. Another light went out on the Fifi Island Rocks. A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve ordering 6 new solar lanterns to replace all the old lights and have GIS install them. 
3. Waiting on the approval from the levee board attorney for the President to sign the Tolling Agreement on the After the Fact Permit for Reach 1 and 2. 
4. The levee inspection is moved until next week due to the weather conditions for this week.

5. The Commissioners need to do a field trip to see where breakwaters can be installed on Bayou Thunder. 6. Permits are being monitored to renew before the expiration dates.
President Camardelle stated that the levee board is continuing the segmented rock project behind the island and in Cheniere. It takes time to get permits and then to find the money to construct the segmented breakwaters but the levee board will be shovel ready when money becomes available. Mr. Camardelle stated he is working closely with Jefferson Parish Councilmembers Chris Roberts, Ricky Templet, and Parish President Yenni to get some money to build breakwaters using some BP money. Mr. Camardelle also thanked Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, the Governor’s Office, CPRA and Jefferson Parish Officials for working closely with the levee district on funding issues and helping with breakwaters. The Louisiana Legislative starts in April and President Camardelle stated he will be in Baton Rouge when he is needed. He stated that he met with Governor Edwards to discuss opening Elmer’s Island and using vehicles or golf carts, segmented breakwaters and levees. A meeting is planned with Lt. Governor Nungesser to promote more tourism along the coast and discuss Elmer’s Island. He thanked the commissioners and especially Commissioner Besson for cutting the grass on the levees with the new levee board tractor. Now the levees can be properly inspected before hurricane season thanks to Commissioner Besson.   
A joint motion was made by the Commissioners of the levee district to table the Intergovernmental Agreement between Jefferson Parish and the Levee District.
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve expenses associated with operating the levee board.

Commissioner Besson requested an update on some property to store the new tractor. President Camardelle stated he will meet with D.O.T.D. next week to discuss the property issue. It was also mentioned that maybe a local mechanic can look into taking the rust and painting the older levee board tractor.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:54 p.m.
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